
Chairman Latz , Vice Chair Oumou Verbeten and members of the Judiciary 
and Public Safety Committee, 

The Minnesota Correctional Officer Retirement Association 
(MNCORA) is in support of SF 1959 in it’s current form as of 
4/20/2023.  

We testified at the March 20th LCPR meeting against the companion Bill 
HF 1234 because it adds the Local Correctional Plan and seeks to change 
much of the current PERA disability language to our PERA Correctional 
Plan members while offering no treatment to Local Correctional Plan 
members. MNCORA is opposed to those additions in HF 1234. 

Again, MNCORA is in support of SF 1959 in its current form as of 
4/20/2023.  

 

Signed, 

Minnesota Correctional Officer Retirement Association Executive Board 


